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December 2013
Newsletter of the UBC Commission on Youth Issues

Dear Friends!
Year 2013 has passed and was once again really active for UBC Commission on Youth Issues (CoYI). Year 2014 is going to be even better as there are two new cities taking up the lead positions in CoYI. Tallinn has been very privileged for the chance to lead this Commission since 2008, but it is time to pass the duties and give the Chair position to city of Turku and Vice-chair to city of Gävle.
Today we would like to share with you some highlights from 2013. Definitely the most important event of the year was the Youth Conference “Baltic Youth” in October in Mariehamn, but there was also a very important Commission meeting in Gävle in April. Gävle meeting was especially successful in terms of planning and organizing the youth conference and to gather input from the member cities. The meeting was also the CoYI record for most attended meeting. Youth conference in Mariehamn was a great success and the feedback from youngsters and partners was positive. We are especially satisfied with the fact that there was much interaction with the UBC General Conference happening at the same time in Mariehamn. Youngsters were really keen to perform with forum theatre, make their posters and do some flashmobs at the General Conference with their message to politicians. Many thanks to UBC Secretariat and the main organizer Terese Fljöt from Mariehamn.
As to other activities – in 2013 was successfully completed the joint youth democracy project “Life, Media and Participation – Youth in Baltic Sea Region”. Over 200 youngsters from 4 different countries and 8 cities participated in the project through joint intercultural seminar, local round-table discussions in each city on young lifestyles, subcultures and youth democracy with youngsters and local politicians, creative workshops and media trainings in each city on creative techinques and media planning on democratic issues. Every city made their own media campaign on the matter that was important to youngsters in their local community. Themes of the campaings varied from promoting youth councils and mobile application for young people that gathers all information about activities and happenings in local community, and ending with the image campaign of extreme sports and promotion. For more information about results of the campaigns you can visit on our web-site http://ubc-youth.org/lifemediaparticipation/.  

There have been 14 active cities from 8 countries involved in Commissions’ work and projects this year. We would also like to specially thank City of Mariehamn for hosting our Youth Conference there and helping us with all the hospitality. 
If your city or Commission isn’t one of the partners yet you are very welcome to join our events in future. You can participate at any time but if you are more seriously committed to work together with us for a longer period, we kindly ask the City to sign the Letter of Intent (more information on our web-site www.ubc-youth.com). Thank you and all the other cities as well for your input and ideas!
We hope to see representatives from your City already at our next meeting in Kaunas, meanwhile you can write to us: ubcyouth@tallinnlv.ee.
Happy Holidays and all the best for 2014!
UBC Commission on Youth Issues 

Chaired in 2013 by Cities of Tallinn, Turku and Gävle
